Carl Sargeant AC/AM

Y Gweinidog dros Gyfiawnder Cymdeithasol a Llywodraeth

Minister for Social Justice and Local Government



Llywodraeth Cynulliad Cymru Welsh Assembly Government

Eich cyf/Your ref Ein cyf/Our ref: OAQ (3) 1436 (SJL) Helen Mary Jones AM



S December 2010

en Helen

Following your question on 1 December I agreed to write to you in detail regarding the work that has been undertaken to secure BBC Children in Need funding for children in refuge.

Officials have been meeting with BBC Children in Need since the Communities and Culture meeting in 2008. Five meetings have taken place since then and agreement has been reached on what constitutes a core service for children in refuge. It has also been agreed that the Welsh Assembly Government core funding would not be able to fund all children's service provision required in refuge, funding from other sources would be required to make up any shortfall or to fund innovative programmes.

Welsh Assembly Government funding from Supporting People and Domestic Abuse revenue budgets amounts to over £2 million. I am pleased to say that this budget has not reduced and will continue to fund services for children.

BBC Children in Need currently fund 17 services relating to Domestic Abuse with 13 of them providing core funding for a dedicated worker for children and young people. BBC Children in Need have agreed to continue funding until July 2011 and will continue to assess applications when they are received.

This is a very positive position following the threat of removal of BBC Children in Need funding in 2008. I will keep you informed of the ongoing progress being made to consolidate this funding for the future.

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA English Enquiry Line 0845 010 3300 Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0845 010 4400 Ffacs * Fax 029 2089 8522 Correspondence.Carl.Sargeant@Wales.gsi.gov.uk Printed on 100% recycled paper